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August 02, 2010: UPDATE to Sierra Madre School Site / Construction 
 
To Our Neighbors: 
 
 
Sierra Madre Upper Campus 
 
As a further update to the vandalism case; Sierra Madre Police have filed formal charges against three 
of five suspects arrested for the crime. All are juveniles and as such, the information is with the District 
Attorney and District Counsel. Counsel shall consult on the extent of charges filed, restitution to the 
District, and further consider expulsion if they are indeed students of PUSD. 
 
 
Delivery of the final two modulars has been delayed due to the extent of the ground slope where they 
are to be placed. There will be one modular delivered this Thursday morning. The final modular will be 
delivered the following week after placement of an additional asphalt curb. 
 
As I am sure you have noticed, the multi-purpose room and cafeteria are now gone. 
 
Activities at the Upper campus this month include: 
 

 Delivery and placement of final modular 
 Completion of fire access road and ramp 
 Placement of temporary power poles to serve entire campus 
 Placement of new permanent switch gear 
 Connection to SCE utility 
 Connection to water main for new permanent meter and supply 
 Connection of modulars to water and sewer 
 Demolition of Bldg. A on the existing campus 
 Demolition of the Admin. Bldg. on the existing campus 
 Demolition of Bldg. B on the existing campus 
 Demolition of the old repeater tower on the existing campus 
 Erection of new permanent fence along utility easement at south edge of campus 

 
A recommendation has been made to award on the construction of the new redwood fence. We should 
be getting underway with that this month. In the coming week, we will be focusing on placing the final 
modular and getting the utility connections made. 
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Sierra Madre Lower Campus 
 
All six modulars have been relocated, inspected, and are now on their permanent temporary wood 
footings. Work at the lower campus in the coming month will include: 
 

 Trenching for connection of temporary utilities on campus 
 Laying in of temporary utilities and services 
 Trenching at HERMOSA ST. for the connection of a new sewer service 
 Connection of the new communication hub for the portable village 

 
Design review by the District and its consultants of the architect’s proposed new school wing continues. 
Work during the following week will focus on locating and digging the required trenches for utility 
connection. 
 
Should you have any further questions or notice anything that shouldn’t be occurring on the site(s) after 
hours, please don’t hesitate to contact me at the number below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Frazer G. Thompson, P.E., LEED ap 
Owner's Representative - PUSD 
(626) 396-5850 ext. 89177  office 


